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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

July 12, 2024 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

2024 Street Maintenance   On portions of Maple Street, Private Alley, and the "Eyebrow" at the juncture of 
Cherry St. and Westport Dr ., pavement is being reconstructed beginning on 
7/12/24. Spot curb and gutter, and curb ramp removals/repairs on various streets 
in Bixford Green and in Grovepoint subdivisions and along Tallman and 
Landmark Dr. are expected to begin the week of July 15. Work will continue in 
these areas until mid-August, weather permitting.  Notices have been sent to 
affected residents.  The specific streets affected are identified on the City's 
website. 

 
Pickle Ball Courts Work is progressing well and is generally on schedule.  Pavements, fencing, lighting, 

walks, and water service is nearing completion. The playing court surface is being 
applied beginning on July 13 and will continue until July 19. Share structures have 
been delivered and are expected to be installed soon. Project is expected to be 
substantially complete (excepting seeding and punchlist resolution) by first week of 
August. As noted before, the schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions. 
Construction updates will be provided as work progresses.  

 
Emergency Generators    Advertisement has been placed to solicit bids for installing the emergency standby 

generators at the Elmont and Bixford Sanitary pumps stations.  The generators were 
direct purchased and delivered to the City in May and last winter. Bid opening is 
scheduled for July 18. 

 
Intersection Improvements       Estimates for the project are being prepared and an application for OPWC 

SR 317 at Firehouse Lane   funding assistance is being prepared for the 2024 Round.  A public meeting 
   will be conducted in early August, to describe the nature of improvements.   

 
 Heavy Hauls Recent heavy haul/super loads occurred in our jurisdiction on June 22-23, and on  

July 16.  ODOT's "About the Superload" information website provides more information. 
See https://www.transportation.ohio.gov/about-us/traffic-advisories/district-9/superload 
A reminder that our website includes a "news flash" and link to ODOT. Message boards 
are up and running, prior to each load, to advise the traveling public. 

 
 Development Projects 

 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site building construction continues.     
 
Franklin International Site improvement are underway. This site is located at the northeast corner 

of Saltzgaber Road and SR 317 (London-Groveport Rd). 
 
GMSD Transportation Construction of site improvements for additional vehicular parking and a 
   Center prefab building for bus maintenance is underway.   
    


